02/20/2025

From the President’s Desk

Dear Members: NEW SHOW SCHEDULE EFFECTIVE 02/23/2025

We recently made some changes to the classes and therefore it affected our order of go.
The Mini and Pony classes were combined, we added classes for the Mule/Donkey, separately.

The new entry form was not available to post on Gaitkeeper for the February 23 show.
We were having trouble with Gaitkeeper and it closing early and missing the Cones class for horses.

Not to worry. We will make the changes at the entry desk on Sunday.

The first class to be affected is the Halter class for Mini and Pony. It is now combined and the 3%
class in. Halter light Horse Stock Type moved to class 4 and Halter Light Horse Pleasure type
moved to class 5.

We are posting the new order of go and class descriptions on the website as well as here on
Facebook so everyone can be made aware of the changes and not be surprised at the show.

We will make sure we update the class numbers to your back number, so you know what class you
are entered in.

Also, We are updating our 2025 Rules Book. We have reviewed our Versatility Division and want to
make it open to more than just people who can do halter, ride and drive.

We have eliminated the 2 Versatility Divisions (Adult and Jr).

We will now have Year End High Paint Adult Amateur and High Point Junior.

This is how it works: After competing in 4 shows any points the exhibitor has earned on any equine
and in any class (except Color and Non-Color Halter), will be calculated and count to year end
totals. After that the next 2 shows points will be added to that total.

So, you can show any horse in any class, and your points follow you for year end awards. This
allows everyone to compete for that year end award. You don’t have to show with one equine all
year and make sure you go in certain classes to qualify. The Person at the end of the year with the

most points wins. There will be a Champion and Reserve in each Year End Award Division.

Please be patient on Sunday as we are alt wanting to make sure exhibitors are in the correct class
and know when their class is showing. The announcer will keep everyone updated as well.

| look forward to seeing all of you at the Show on Sunday. It looks to be good weather!

Bob Wise- President




